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near future to determine if this extra
incentive would result in greater atten-
dance at work parties.

10) The Board akayed Dick Pennick's
proposal for a “first spike pulling” cer-
emony on the Corenade branch ef the SDZAE
to commemorate the histerical signifi-
gance of the end of rail service to that
community.

11) The Board accepted Dave Parkin-
son's recammendation te run an ad in the
Sunday edition of the San Diego Union's
classified section seeking new members.

The ad is to be run on four consec-
utive Sundays to determine its effect.

APRIL 6, 1971

1) President Kerr reported the buil-
der's plate on the Shay had been stolen
and the other plate had been removed for
safe keeping.

2) President Kerr reported on the
possible effects of air pollutien con-
trols in San Diego County on Museum oper-
ations, It was the consensus that mest
Museun equipment could meet these con-
trols with minor modificatien,

3) Reporting for General Manager
Dave Parkinson, President Kerr announced
the rail bus had been moved frem the pro-
perty of Walt Heyward to the property of
Bob DiGiorgio.
Dan Mclean will be foreman for the
line truck resteration preject.

4) It was reported that there had
been a good response from the ad in the
classified ads of the San Diego Union.
Bob DiGiorgio reported some 40 persons
had called the lMuseum number on the best
Sunday.

The Board directed Dave Parkinson to
continue the campaign, but place classi~
fied ads in different local papers.

5) Bob DiGiorgio reperted the Shay
had passed her latest beoiler inspectien
in good shape. He also said a steam-up

(continued on top of next column)

was possible by early summer and sugges-
ted consideration of July Fourth,

6) Chop Kerr announced he had been
invited to make a presentation to the "0
Gauge Toy Train Association.”

7) Treasurer Bill Richards presented
the 1970 Statement of Cash Receipts and
Disbursements,

8) Dick Pennick, reporting for the
Excursion Committee, presented a list of
suggested excursions for the remainder o
1971 and inte 1972. It was the consen-
sus of the Board to accept these recom-
mendations as a tentative excursion cal-
endar,

9) Chop Kerr reported on his atten-
dance at a fund raising seminar and the
facts and suggestions he obtained con-
cerning PSRMA fund raising projects.

10) The Board voted to sign the Mir-
amar lease as presented by the Navy, and
agreed to pay the approximately $825 it
would cost to lay a water line into the
squipment area as stipulated by the
lease for the first year's payment.

11) The Board directed the Editorial
Committee to begin preparation of a new
permanent Museum brochure.

CALENDAR

APRIL 18 General Meeting, 7:00 P.M,.,
House of Hospitality, Balboa Park.

APRIL 24,25 Work parties to dismantle
wooden water tank, 10:00 A.M. both
days, 1463 East Lexington,El Cajon.
Contact Dick Pennick, 463-2276, for
infermation,
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